Child Abuse Prevention Partnership 

General Meeting

Wednesday July 17, 2013

3:30 – 4:30 United Way office

Members in Attendance-

Jerry O’Sullivan, Lisa Lewis, Jessica Vaughn, Marion Kotowski, Karin Hardin, Diane Pietrzak, and, Barry Forte. Bonnie Anderson
1. Introductions-no introductions were made as all who attended knew each other.

2. Review Minutes-
3. Treasurer’s Report – Karin

· No money has been spent recently.

· Checks still need to be ordered.  They cost $23.00. 
· The current balance in the CAPP account is $8,864.19

4. Conference for Medical Staff about Poverty 
prospective dates Oct 23-24– 

· Teri is available.  Barry passed out a proposed budget created by Diane.  (Cindy to review cost estimates)

· The cost may be reduced  by having day 2 at the Winston Community Center with a catered lunch.  Albertson’s or Carlo’s were mentioned as possibilities.

· The budget if the conference is held at the Fairgrounds has two pricing options which include food
         It was noted on each budget that all estimates are based on 400 people (300 on day 1 and 100 on day 2).  If the number of participants is less, the charges per person will increase.
· Cindy is working on putting a meeting together with Dr. Seals to discuss budget and conference.

5. Senate Bill 964- impacts on community (attached)-Lisa gave an overview of SB 964 to the group and discussed next steps:
· There will be various focus groups around the county to gather information from stakeholders – Agreement from CAPP to use August 21 meeting  as a focus group
· Lisa would like to see 6 Focus Groups of up to 15 people in each group by September

· Up2UsNow will be a focus group in September

· Treatment housing is a recognized gap in Douglas County
· Another thought for SB964 is to have a Child Center that would allow visitation, have a kitchen for families to cook and eat together, where they could play together and receive medical, dental, and mental health care.  

· There will need to be tracking and measurable outcomes with any SB964 funding. DHS will assign a research analyst to track outcomes and work with contractors

· Group recommends including legislators in focus groups along with school superintendents

· Barry would like to talk to Jackson County to see what they are doing with the housing project
· Jerry shared the results of a study that indicates children as young as 5 years old with mental health issues were at risk for substance abuse later in life.
6. Redefine/ Define Purpose of CAPP as a Group-

· Create a logic model at the September 18th CAPP meeting and Jerry will facilitate.  The purpose is to determine CAPP goals, purpose, and where group is headed.  Members are encouraged to bring data about child abuse.  Identify repeated problems and barriers for clients.
7. Next Meeting Wednesday, August 21, 2013 at 3:30 pm
